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MINUTES OF A PATTINGHAM AND PATSHULL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 
11TH SEPTEMBER  AT PATTINGHAM VILLAGE HALL, HIGH STREET, PATTINGHAM 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Present: Councillors:   Councillors R Lines (Chairman), D Bilson (Vice Chairman), T Mason, S Hubble, 
Mrs S Hughes (arrived at 8pm), J Dyas, M Finch (arrived at 8.30pm), W Hurford and Mrs A Davies 
 
Also present: Miss J Cree - Clerk, J Tomlinson, and Mrs J Clarke 
 
Public Forum 
 
Mr J Tomlinson addressed the council on the following matters:- 
 

¶ Parking outside the school is dangerous, and needs the parking warden to attend. It was noted 
that double parking is also an issue on the Wolverhampton Road, as the cars that face 
restrictions also park there and block the road.  Most of those vehicles could be accommodated 
on the Village Hall car park.  

¶ He requested that the bench be returned to Clive Road/Moor Lane. The Chairman informed him 
that the bench would not be returning to that location due to the level of antisocial behaviour. 

 
The Best Kept Garden, Hanging Baskets Display and Sunflower competition presentations were made 
to the following parishioners:- 
 
 
Sunflower Competition  
1st Prize ï Mr and Mrs Thomas ï 10 Hall End Close ï 9ft 2ò 
2nd Prize ï Travis Holland ï The Nook, Broadwell Lane ï 7ft 10ò 
3rd Prize ï Mr and Mrs Woolley ï 12 Sandringham - 7ft 7ò 
 
Best Kept Village Gardens / Hanging Baskets 
 
Pattingham 
 
Hanging Basket Competition. 
 
45 Letchmere Close ï Kathleen James 
10 Yew Tree Road ï Graham and Helen Smith 
41 Letchmere Close ï Dennis and Gillian Gregory 
 
Gardens Competition 
 
39 High Street ï Kenneth and Pauline Norton 
41 Letchmere Close ï Dennis and Gillian Gregory 
12 Sandringham ï Mr and Mrs Woolley 
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Burnhill Green 
 
Gardens Competition 
 
22 Snowdon Road ï Mr and Mrs Bryan 
42 Snowdon Road ï Anne Bott 
32 Snowdon Road ï Mr and Mrs Hemming 
 
Hanging Basket Competition 
 
22 Snowdon Road ï Mr and Mrs Bryan 
32 Snowdon Road ï Mr and Mrs Hemming 
The Old Memorial Hall, Snowdon Road ï Mr and Mrs Baugh 
       
159/17. Apologies for Absence 

The Clerk reported with regret that as Cllr Mrs J Burton MBE has not attended a meeting 

since 6th March 2017, therefore she has been disqualified from being a Parish Councillor 

as she needed to attend a meeting before the 6th September. 

The Parish Council will advertise the vacancy as per the District Council election 

guidelines. 

Apologies of absence were received from Cllrs G Deane and K James due to other 

commitments. 

160/17. Declarations of Interest/ dispensations. 

  There were no declarations of interest. 
 

161/17. Minutes of the previous meetings held on the 24th July 2017 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 24th July 2017 approved and signed as a true 
record of the proceedings of that meeting. 

 

162/17. Best Kept Village Competition  

Pattingham this year was awarded Highly Commended in the competition and also a 

certificate for entering the competition for the past 50 years. 

The Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council thanked Cllrs Mrs A Davies and M Finch for 

sorting out the judging of the village competitions and to Cllr Mrs A Davies for organising 

the trophies and prizes for the meeting. 

It was noted that in past years the Parish Council has not undertaken the judging of the 

gardens etc themselves, members of the public have done this on behalf of the Council. 

This year due to time constraints the Council did it them themselves.  However, next year 2 

volunteers have come forward to judge the gardens etc. 
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It was noted that the Sunflower competition does not include Burnhill Green, and for next 

year they should be included. 

 

It was noted that to succeed in the BKV Competition, working parties of the public need to 

get together and start to prepare the village in February / March at the latest before the 

judging starts on 1st May. 

 

The comments from this year from the judges have yet to be received, and these will be 

discussed at the next meeting. 

Cllr M Finch agreed to co-ordinate volunteers under his role as Village Connector not as a 

Parish Councillor and the Clerk was asked to publicise the need for volunteers for next 

yearôs competition and see who comes forward. 

This to be an agenda item for the next meeting. 

  

163/17.  Report from the District and County Councillors 

County Council Report for Pattingham Parish Council for Monday, 11th. September 2017. 

A proposal for the Joint Governance of the Police and the Fire and Rescue Service has 

been a matter that has been examined and face to face meetings carried out by the 

County Council with the Police Commissioner, Mathew Ellis to establish any efficiency 

improvements that would be gained in implementing this proposal.  On evidence presented 

and the business case provided for consideration.  The County Council could not support 

this change and have opted for an alternative scheme that allows for Police 

Representation on the Fire and Rescue Service Committee and have agreed to look at any 

savings that could be made in sharing office facilities where possible. 

 

The road repairs reported for attention in Pattingham roads have been followed up by e 

mail and I am still awaiting updates on their progress.   These include the following areas: 

 

         Patshull Road.  Rudge Road, Wolverhampton Road, and Pattingham High Street. 

 

The Horse sign that requires a replacement will also be followed up once it is established 

with a site location and would depend on the method of financing.  This means via the 

Highways budget or by independent funds. 
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In relation to signage in the approach to Pattingham from West Beech Road.  It has been 

proposed that to reduce the speed element caused by the extensive slope on this road that 

a warning sign of the speed limit that is at the village entrance should be considered to 

protect pedestrians and horse riders from this danger. 

 

  Report from T Mason 

  DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT 

For Parish Council Meeting September 2017 

 

The month of August is by and large a closedown for the District Council and, apart from 

planning committee, there is nothing of great significance to report. 

However, on 6th September, there was a briefing for the council ï unfortunately the full 

information is confidential until official release on 15th September ï regarding a new 

consultation on a proposal to link the M54 to the M6 North and the M6Toll. This 

consultation will run until 13th October and full details will be available from the 15th 

September from their website. I have also enclosed details of the venues where 

presentations will be held over the next few weeks. Anyone interested can ask me for 

details of the proposed routes from the 15th although I am sure fuller details will be 

available online. 

  The above were noted. 

 

164/17.  Items outstanding that are County related 

Speed bump for entrance to Dodds Field ï no further update 

Accompanied Horses warning signs update ï the Chairman is to meet Simon Griffiths to 

discuss the exact location. 

165/17.  Update on the purchase a petrol leaf blower and hedge cutter 

Both items have been purchased, and for the same budget allowed, the better models 

were purchased. 

166/17. Bus shelter replacement / rebuild discussions 

A number of companies were approached but only 2 written quotes have been received, 

both from locally based companies. The details are below:- 

 ñQuote 1 ï £12400+VAT 
 
2800mm x 1900mm solid oak bus shelter, traditional style with oak cladding 
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Quote 2  £10,000 + VAT ï this is for a shelter of the same size (5m x 2.5m) to that is 
currently in situ, it is of an open style similar to the lych gate of the church with large oak 
beams and braces and has a fully hipped roof. 
 
The alternative option is to have the current shelter repaired by jacking up the roof, taking 
down one side and part of the back wall and rebuild. 

 
Councillors were in agreement that it would be preferable to use the budget available to 
replace rather than repair, and it was proposed by Cllr T Mason and seconded by 
Councillor S Hughes, to purchase a new bus shelter made of oak (Quote 2) it was agreed 
to add a low level wind break by having returns on the front and back ï rather than the 
structure being completely open. The total budget agreed is £12000 as there may be 
contingency costs for making good the concrete base once the old shelter is removed. 
 

167/17 Update on replacement CCTV system at the Village Hall  

The CCTV system has been installed at the Village Hall. Cllr M Finch reported he had 

been verbally abused by the parents of several young children who were riding bikes in the 

tennis courts on the August Bank Holiday after he pointed out the no bikes sign. Members 

were reminded that any incident of antisocial behaviour, vandalism etc needs to be 

reported immediately to the Police and obtain a reference number so that the police 

records will show that there are problems in Pattingham that need addressing. Without this 

paper trail it looks like there are not any problems and police presence decreases. 

It was agreed that the Clerk purchase 2 x aluminium A3 signs to be erected on the right 

hand side of the entrance gates to improve the signage.  Wording to be supplied by Cllr M 

Finch. 

168/17. PIA for Pattingham Village Hall CCTV systems (which will comply with the Reforms of data 

protection legislation) 

 The PIA for the CCTV system is attached as appendix 1 to these minutes. 

 It was agreed to adopt this policy. 

169/17.  Lease for Burnhill Green update 

The lease has been finalised and the Parish Council do have to erect a sign on the park at 

the cost to the council. The members agreed that a sign at a cost of £35 is purchased. 

170/17.      Signage for the Park  

The drafts have been sent to members and comments have been received back from 

several members, before ordering the proof needs to be agreed. 

With the amendment on the grammar and adding to the one sign ñthe perimeter of the 

fieldéò they were agreed to be purchased. 

171/17. IT Linking SSDC to Parish Website Meeting update  
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  This has been chased up but nothing has been received back. 

 

172/17 Wider Village Improvement Plan 

This appears to be fitting in with the need for getting volunteers to help keep the village 

tidy, Cllr D Billson has come up with several suggestions of how to improve the Parish and 

this will be discussed further at the next meeting. 

173/17. To discuss the possible purchase of a skate park for the playing fields 

The Chairman is waiting for Sunshine Gym Distribution Group to advise costs for installing 
refurbished equipment in a single-lane configuration and costs for leasing skate park 
equipment. He will report back to the next meeting. 
 

174/17. Defibrillator 

It was noted that the defibrillator at the Village Hall is coded and members of the Parish 

Council would like the code to it. The Clerk was asked to obtain the code and forward it to 

all members.  To use the Defibulator you do not need first aid training as the machines talk 

you through what to do. 

It was noted that at the Butchers they hold some first aid supplies, the Clerk to clarify what 

they hold and for what purpose they can be used. 

175/17.  Clerks Report 

 

Matters for decision ï 

Locality 4 grant application for voluntary car scheme. A grant was approved of £250. 

Matters to Note 

Bannut Tree Cottage Corner, West Beech Road 

Safer Roads Partnerships Grant 

Site Allocation Documents update  

Diamond wedding presentation of flowers to Mr and Mrs Fellows. 

New enforcement reporting ï 

Please be advised there is now a new Planning Enforcement complaints from which needs 
be completed when bringing an alleged breach of planning control to the attention of the 
planning enforcement team to investigate.   
  
All relevant sections of this form should be completed and submitted either via email, post 
or hand delivered to the Council Offices, along with photographic evidence of the alleged 
breach. 
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I have attached a copy this form to this email for your convenience; the form is also 
available on the Planning Enforcement page on the Councilôs website.   
Kind regards 

Arif Komurcugil - Planning Enforcement Officer 

 

176/17. Accounts for payment 

     

Accounts for Pattingham Parish Council September 2017  
    

Chq No Payee Description 
Total Inc 
VAT 

        

722847 
S Hubble 

Reimbursement for new Stibel 
Electron shower unit £702.00 

722848 
Pattingham Village 
Hall Room Hire £41.32 

722849 
R Lines 

Reimbursement for new Aluminium 
Goal Posts £1,423.48 

722850 
Water Plus 

Water rates village hall changing 
rooms £78.09 

722851 T F M  New equipment £578.84 
722852 J Cree Payment for Utility Ware house £18.67 
722853 J Cree Wages £565.52 
722854 A Horton  Grounds maintenance £130.00 
722855 Cancelled   £0.00 

722856 
A Davies 

Reimbursement for BKV Prizes 
and trophy engraving £220.00 

722857 R Lines Turf and top soil to repair park £22.75 
722858 Dittons Grass Cutting £1,125.00 
722859 Inland Revenue Payment   £146.21 

722860 
Telford Maintenance 
Ltd CCTV £5,990.40 

 Total  £11,042.28 
     
 Income   
    
   £0.00 

 

 
    

    
177/17 .  External Audit Report for 2016/17 including fixed asset register 

  The external auditors report is attached as appendix 2 to these minutes. 
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It was noted re the Fixed Assets. 

178/17.  Items for future agendas 

  Items for the next agenda need to be with the Clerk by the 10th October 2017. 

  Skate Park 

  BKV 

179/17.  Date of next Meeting ï  

The date of the next Monday 16th October 2017 at Crown Rooms, Burnhill Green  
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Appendix 1 to the minutes of the 11th September 2017 

 

 

PATTINGHAM AND PATSHULL PARISH COUNCIL 

PRIVACY IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

CCTV OVERLOOKING CAR PARK SPACES, PLAYING FIELDS, VILLAGE HALL, CHANGING ROOMS, MUGA, TENNIS COURTS, 

YOUTH SHELTER AND PLAY AREA-  

HIGH STREET, PATTINGHAM 

 

1. Is there a need for a PIA?   

 

A CCTV system has been in situ for a number of years.  It was decided by the Parish Council to upgrade/ modernise the CCTV.  

The CCTV cameras are located around the Village Hall Building and on the changing rooms .  

 

The purpose of the CCTV is to deter crime, help identify (and bring to justice) perpetrators of crime and to reassure the public.   

 

The CCTV system chosen has a high definition cameras and has a zoom and infra- red feature capable of capturing images in 

darkness. In this respect the system is capable of capturing new and more detailed personal data ς the identities of people. 

 

Images captured may be passed to the police if a crime is suspected.  Images may be used by the parish council to identify 

people so that claims for compensation can be brought should there be an incident of criminal damage.   

 

It is therefore felt that a full PIA is required by the Parish Council . 

 

2. In what way does the personal data (information) flow?   

The system records all of the time.  It captures the personal data of children and their parents/ carers as well as 

drivers and other occupants of cars and people in the vicinity of the car parking area and the play area.  It is 

impossible to say how many people can be recorded by the system at any one time as it depends on how busy the 

area is. The system stores images for 30 days.  After that timŜ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ΨƻǾŜǊǿǊƛǘǘŜƴΩ ōȅ ƴŜǿ ƛƳŀƎŜǎΦ  

As such at the end of 30 days the personal data is erased.  

Do we need to consult? 

It is the view of the parish council that there is no need to consult with users of the play area etc.  As outlined above 

the CCTV is not new and there are signs in the vicinity explaining that CCTV is in operation.  Whilst images of people 

going about their ordinary business are recorded this is a public area so there is less expectation of privacy- indeed 

the presence of CCTV is welcomed by the community.  

 

3. What are the privacy and related risks?  
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Privacy issue  Risk to individuals  Council risk  Compliance risk  

People unaware that 

images are captured  

Invasion of privacy  Breach of data 

protection principle ς 

may lead to 

involvement of ICO. 

Unable to meet 

principle  

Retaining  for longer 

than needed 

Unjustifiable access 

to/ disclosure of 

images 

As above  As above  

Unauthorised access 

to images stored on 

the system  

Images being viewed 

without justification  

As above  As above  

Inappropriate sharing 

(disclosure) of images  

As above  As above  As above  

 

 

4. Solutions  

Risk  Solution(s)  Result Evaluation  

Lack of 

awareness  

Privacy Notice  Risk reduced  Acceptable  

Images retained 

unnecessarily  

System set to 

automatically 

over write after 

30 days  

Risk eliminated  Acceptable  

Unauthorised 

access  

Only a limited 

number of 

people allowed 

access to the 

system.  Door 

locked.   

Risk reduced  Acceptable  

Inappropriate 

disclosure  

Form to be 

completed by 

police or Village 

Hall etc. if access 

is required.  

Disclosure to be 

justified.  

Risk reduced  Acceptable  
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5. Sign off  

Risk  Approved Solution  Approved by:  

Unawareness  As above  Jenny Cree 

Excessive retention  As above  As above  

Unauthorised access As above  As above  

Improper disclosure  As above  As above  

 

 

 

6. Responsibilities  

Action to be taken  Completion date  Responsibility  

Signage  30/9/17 Jenny Cree 

Policy re who has access to 

images  

30/9/17 Jenny Cree 

Policy re disclosure/ 

preparation of request form. 

30/9/17  Jenny Cree 

 

Contact point for future concerns: Jenny Cree 

 

 

 

 

 

Personal Data Request Form 

 

Introduction:  

 

By law you can ask for copies of paper and computer records that we hold, share or use 
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about you. In order to deal with your request we can ask for proof of identity, a £20 fee 

and enough information to enable us to locate the personal data that you request.   

 

Please complete this form and return it to us with proof of your identity and the fee to 

The Parish Council Offices, 95 High Street, Kinver.  We will acknowledge safe receipt and 

respond within 40 days. 

 

Part 1: Person that the request relates to (the data subject) 

Title:     Mr / Mrs / Miss / Ms / Other 

 

Surname: 

 

Forenames: 

 

Any other names that you are known by that may assist in the search: 

 

 

Address: 

 

 

 

 

Postcode: 

 

Telephone: 

 

E-mail: 

 

Date of birth: 
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Part 2: Proof of identity and fee 

 

To help us establish your identity your application must be accompanied by two pieces of 

identification that between them clearly show your name, date of birth and current 

address. 

Please enclose a copy of one of the following as proof of identity: passport or photo card 

driving licence, birth or adoption certificate and a copy of a bank statement or utility bill 

dated within the last three months.  

 

This is to ensure that we only provide information to a person who is entitled to receive it.   

If none of these documents are available, please contact the Clerk to the Council for 

advice on other acceptable forms of identification.  

 

Please also enclose a cheque for £20 made payable to Pattingham and Patshull Parish 

Council or cash.  If you wish to pay by another method please contact the Clerk.     

 

Part 3: Information requested 

To help us to deal with your request quickly and efficiently please provide as much detail 

as possible about the information you seek.   Please include time frames, dates, names or 

types of documents, any file reference and any other information that may enable us to 

locate your data, for example, for e-mails, the names of senders and recipients and 

approximate dates.  

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Please continue on a separate sheet of paper, if necessary. 
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Declaration  
 

I, ______________________________, [print name] confirm that the information 

provided on this form is correct and that I am the data subject whose name appears on 

this form. I understand that Pattingham and Patshull Parish Council must confirm proof of 

identity and that it may be necessary for them to contact me again for further information 

to locate the personal data I seek.  

 

Signature: __________________ Date: _________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signage for the area covered by CCTV 
CCTV is in operation.  

The aim of the system is to deter crime, assist any criminal investigation and to provide reassurance to the public. 

The system is controlled by Pattingham Parish Council who can be contacted at 153 Enville Road, Kinver, DY7 6BN  

The Council operates the system in the public interest.   The Council may share any images captured with the 

Police or representatives of the Village Hall if a crime is suspected or a claim for compensation arises. Images are 

generally retained for 30 days when they are automatically erased.  

You have the right to request a copy of your personal data, for the same to be erased or for its use to be 

restricted.  Please contact the Clerk to the Council at the above address if you have any questions regarding the 

system or you wish to exercise any of these rights. 

If you have any concerns about the operation of the system then you have the right to complain to the 

Information Commissioner who can be contacted at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF.  

www.ico.org.uk  

 

http://www.ico.org.uk/
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